October 7, 2013

Greenbush Township Board Meeting

The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held the 7" of
October 2013 at 7:00PM. The meeting was called to order by Supervisor
Jim Jorae and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Bill Dershem made a motion to accept the agenda, Julie Havens supported
and the motion carried.

Minutes from the September 2013 board meeting were read. Bill Dershem
made a motion to accept the minutes with a correction to the amount in
the FirstMerit Savings to $45,363.31, Julie Havens supported and the
motion carried.

The Treasurers report was presented. The balances on September 30th,
2013 were:

Firstmerit Bank Checking: $ 253.85
Firstmerit Bank Savings: $ 65,950.58
Firstbank MMIA: $ 13,546.50
Tax MMIA: $ 60.11
Total Funds Available: $ 79,811.04

Bill Dershem made a motion to accept the report as read, supported by
Bernadette Hayes and it carried. Bill Dershem made a motion to
transfer $33,176.59 to pay orders 836 thru 850. Bernadette Hayes
supported and the motion carried.

Public comment came from Kevin Kirk with an offer to purchase the
Silvers Road property, Peter Klein on the web site and the cost of the
special election, Jean Bradley on burning leaves, Ron Matson on the web
site.

Kam Washburn, County Commissioner, reports the Searles property sale
will wrap up by November. Motz Park has a $10,000 annual budget. The
new animal shelter is on schedule and two county commissioners have
been appointed to the Non-Motorized Advisory Council and will work on
the Rails to Trail project. Property at Scott and M-21 has been
rezoned and the Speedway will become a bigger facility.

Eric Thompson, from the Clinton County Sheriff Department stated there
was not much change in the number of car-deer accidents, and they are
looking for an older, dark green minivan with a stripe on the bottom in
connection with some local B & E’s. The new deputy’s have been trained
and are ready to hit the road.

Bernadette Hayes made a motion to appoint Beth Botke to finish the
fiscal year as our Assessor, Julie Havens second, and it carried.

No objections were made concerning Nathan Beck’s Case PC-32-13 SLU/SP
and Case PC30-13 PUD/FPA as long as they comply with all zoning and DEQ
requirements and requests.

Bill Dershem made a motion to adjourn, Dan Jorae supported, the motion
carried.

Jim Jorae, Supervisor Bernadette Hayes, Clerk



